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Administration Amendment to Motion 2

“Council notes its duties in relation to the Climate Emergency and its duty to prevent and alleviate fuel poverty. 
 
Council believes that green retrofitting of housing is of concern to all Councils and other Social Housing providers. 
 
Council further notes that  
· It has already recognised the standards required to meet EESSH2 and agreed to the full development of a EESSH 2 Delivery Plan (2023-32) and the establishment of a Delivery Board;  
· It has committed to building 500 new Council houses from 2022-2024, to at least Silver Standard and aspires towards Decarbonised/Net-Zero Housing; and 
· The Delivery Board will examine the feasibility of building to the Gold Standard as part of the development of the Council’s next substantive phase of new build affordable housing. 

Council agrees to ask for a full report on the next substantive phase of new build affordable housing, including energy standards, to be submitted to the Communities and Housing Services Sub-Committee or its successor by the end of 2022-23.”

Proposed by Councillor Judy Hamilton
Seconded by Councillor Lesley Backhouse

